Republic of Philippines
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS AND HIGHWAYS
MALABON - NAVOTAS

DISTRICT ENGINEERING OFFICE
NATIONAL CAPITAL REGION
C-4 Road, Brgy. Bagumbayan North, Navotas City

January 14, 2019

ELMIRA S. CRUZ-CAISIDO

Deputy Executive Director IV
Government Procurement Policy Board
Technical Support Office (GPPB-TSO)
Pasig City

SUBJECT : Submission of Procurement Monitoring Report (PMR) for
the 2nd Semester of CY 2018

Dear Director Caisido:

With reference to the memorandum of Ardeliza R. Medenilla, MNSA, CESO I, DPWH
Undersecretary for Support Services containing your letter dated May 3, 2018 (copy-attached)
on the above-captioned subject and in compliance to Section 12.2 Rule V of the Revised
Implementing Rules and Regulations of RA9184, we are hereby submitting our Procurement
Monitoring Report indicating that our Office did not procure any Consulting Services in the
2nd semester of CY 2018.

For your information.

Very truly yours,

ARLO B.
District Engin

Copy Furnished:
1. ARDELIZA R, MEDENILLA, MNSA, CESO I
Undersecretary for Support Services
DPWH
2. MA, VICTORIA S. GREGORIO
CIC-Director
Procurement Service, DPWH

3. ADOR G.CANLAS o wfed By e .
Regional Director l& ] ..;\'
DPWH-NCR, Maniia v/t
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Republic of the Philippines
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS AND HIGHWAYS

OFFICE OF THE DISTRICT ENGINEER
Malabon ~ Navotas District Engineering Office
C-4 Road, Brgy. Bagumbayan North, Navotas Ci

July 12, 2018

ELMIRA S. CRUZ-CAISIDO

Deputy Executive Director IV
Government Procurement Policy Board
Technical Support Office (GPPB-TSO)
Pasig City

SUBJECT : Submission of Procurement Monitoring Report (PMR) for
the 1st Semester of CY 2018

Dear Director Caisido:

With reference to the memorandum of Ardeliza R. Medenilla, MNSA, CESO I, DPWH
Undersecretary for Support Services containing your letter dated May 3, 2018 (copy-attached)
on the above-captioned subject and in compliance to Section 12.2 Rule V of the Revised
Implementing Rules and Regulations of RA9184, we are hereby submitting our Procurement
Monitoring Report indicating that our Office did not procure any Consulting Services in the
1st semester of CY 2018.

For your information.

Very truly yours,

Cony Furnished:

1. ARDELIZA R, MEDENILLA, MNSA, CESO I
Undersecratary for Support Services
DPWH

2.  MA. VICTORIA S. GREGORIO
OI1C-Director
Procurement Service, DPWH

3. MELVIN B. NAVARRO
Regional Director
DPWH-NCR, Manila
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